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Project 19-29 Martin Place (MLC Centre)  
Review Date 18 August 2015 
Panel Present Ken Maher (Chair)  

Peter Mould  
Kerry Clare  
James Weirick  
Richard Johnson 
Maria Atkinson  

COI Declaration NA 
Designer Harry Seidler & Associates and Woods Bagot 
Council Officer David McNamara  
Advice 
 
 
 
 

The Panel was presented with an update on the developed design for 
the MLC Centre.  The Panel noted and recommended the following; 
 

• The current developed proposal is an improvement to the 
previous scheme, the Panel commended the designers for the 
development and for the positive responses to the Panel’s 
previous recommendations.      

• The Lees Court and Rowe Street proposal is making the right 
moves and the animation of the space is positive but the 
Panel recommended further design refinement to the graphic 
displays. 

• The Panel noted the importance of the glazed vista into the 
building at the new entry to the theatre and recommended 
that this be maintained with the new retail.  

• The alternative crystalline tower lobby is acceptable with 
design refinement, the Panel recommends that curved 
glassed be used this, as with the other glazed ‘drums’.  As per 
the proposed retail along Castlereagh Street, the Panel does 
not support the encroachment into the public footpath.    

• The Panel is concerned about the design of the car park entry 
at King Street and suggested that it should be review as the 
‘cut out’ of the drum for the driveway does not appear to be 
well resolved.   

• The glazing enclosing the Nervi mushroom structure is not 
supported.  The Panel recommends the glazing line remains in 
the current position.  

• The Panel is also concerned about the proposed retail at the 
Martin Place entry and notes that this is a heavily used entry 
and there needs to be sufficient width for pedestrians. 
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• The Panel recommends that the lighting scheme should be 
reviewed to match City’s vision for the Martin Place at night 
as outlined in the Martin Place Lighting Masterplan.  It should 
form part of a unified lighting scheme for the whole of Martin 
Place.  The Panel also recommends for the lighting of the 
Josef Albers artwork be considered in the lighting scheme. 
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